
 

 
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
TOWN SERVICES, PROPERTIES, AND FACILITIES 

 
To help aid preventative measures of spreading COVID-19 (“Coronavirus”), and following the 
guidance of federal, state, and county health and other agency advisories, the Town of Granite 
Quarry is taking the following measures, effective immediately and until further notice: 
 
Town Services will generally continue on schedule for the time being.  We are having to change 
the way we interact and do certain things, but for now no core level of services are being cut. 
 
Town Hall (Administration, Police, Fire, Public Works) will remain staffed to conduct business, 
but the Town Hall will be closed for walk-in traffic unless necessary and pre-arranged with an 
authorized staff member.  Visitors should utilize online, email, or telephone services as an 
alternative to face-to-face interactions. 

• Medicine drop off.  Please call ahead of time to arrange drop off. 

• Water Bill payments.  Please use the outside deposit slot. 

• Meetings.  All scheduled meetings for the remainder of March have been cancelled.  We 
will update the calendared schedule of meetings as conditions evolve. 

 
Town Parks will remain open and operational at this time, except or with the following provisions: 

• Events.  All scheduled events are hereby cancelled unless expressly stated otherwise. 

• Legion Building is closed and not available for reservations. 

• Civic Park Shelter.  Kitchen facilities are closed. Restroom facilities will remain open for now. 

• Granite Lake Park.  Restroom facilities will remain open for now.   
 

Town staff is making every effort to keep playground equipment and other park surfaces as 
sanitized as possible.  However, additional measures will help you and others prevent the spread 
of this virus, and ultimately will help us keep the parks open for your use.  Please see the above 
notice regarding preventative measures you should take to keep yourself and others safe! 
  


